Notes from Conference Call Between ORNL, PPPL, and MTM (at PPPL) on 5/18/06

Attendees:  J. Manship; M. Manuel; M. Griffith; S. Raftopoulos; L. Sutton; B. Nelson; M. Cole; D. Williamson; R. Sheppard; P. Heitzenroeder

A1 Casting
· Revise Dev. Request. 14-018: to only address A2-A6.

· For A1:  

· Two holes in the E flange indicated as being converted to tapped holes with MTM’s insert will remain as described.  

· An additional 5 holes (E flange, 1-4 and 23) and 4 holes on the D flange (1-4) will be converted to tapped holes with “T” nuts described below.  

· Install  2 1/2” diameter pucks 1.5” high with a pilot feature (as long as possible using the available Stellalloy drop-offs).  The pucks  can be chamfered if required to clear the overcast.  The pucks will be centered in the hole via the pilot and welded at PPPL later.  The pucks will be made of Stellalloy.  EIO to give a cost and schedule proposal.
· NCSX will plan to use a Supernut in the E flange, hole #10 per dwg. SE140-129 (attached below)
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· Clearance below the VPI groove falls short of the check gauge 2.46”  over extended lengths (~9’) on the D side of the Type A castings.  A minimum of 
2 1/4” is needed for the hardware as currently designed.   This will require work-around to be developed at PPPL to install the weld studs.  Likely, the studs will be TIG welded and the washers will have to be cut back.  The clamps may also require modification. Jim notes there will be a cost associated with this.  
For Type B Castings:

· 17 candidate holes for conversion to tapped holes identified by Mike.

a. Similar condition to the Type A with wall rising behind flange & overstock condition.

b. Brad notes that a threaded stud may not be perfectly perpendicular when projected through to the other flange;  otherwise they are a big advantage to NCSX.
c. Mike will propose a plan based on inspection of the B casting.  

· Sheet 9, TC1 thermocouple detail needs to be revised similar to what was done for Type A.  Also, MTM requests that it be moved.

a. NCSX wants to get thermocouple in ~ the heaviest part of casting.  Angle of approach is not critical.  

b. Mike will propose a different location and possibly a different orientation.  

· Modified port opening (see below):  MTM will send an IGES file to Dave proposing a different angle of approach or, alternatively, a larger diameter.  This will eliminate the need for a new setup.  

Vacuum Vessel Flange:

· Two flanges of one spacer needs to be re-made (the originals were cut wrong and had to be scrapped).  The replacement plate of Inconel is 2” thick.  

· Question:  do we want to leave the thickness of the flange on the “high side” to allow more tolerance make-up?  

· Problem is that it will only be for one part.

· MTM thinks it will take about 3 hrs. per flange to remove an excess ¼” of thickness.

· Based on this, Brad and Phil suggest leaving an extra ¼” on these flange faces.  

NCSX will submit a Deviation request.  Wording:  

MTM advises that they must replace the originally purchased flanges with new flanges that are 2” stock thick for VVSA3 spacer.  NCSX  requests that MTM machine the new replacement flanges to a flat and parallel condition (1.25” vs. the original thickness of 1.00”    ) .  The overall face to face distance will be 7” with this change (was 6.5”).  
· MTM advises that the VV flange extensions will take about 6months.  (Note:  they are made of SS, Not INCONEL).  

